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STATEMENT BY HON. ADAN MOHAMED, REPUBLIC OF KENYA CABINET SECRETARY, MINISTRY OF EAST AFRICAN COMMUNITY AND REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT TO THE EAST AFRICAN LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY ON THE REMARKS MADE BY A KENYAN MP IN A VIDEO CLIP CIRCULATING IN THE SOCIAL MEDIA ON 25TH JUNE 2019  
Mr. Speaker,
Our attention has been drawn to unfortunate utterances by a Kenyan Member of Parliament which went viral in the social media on Tuesday, 25th June 2019. I wish to categorically state here that the views expressed by this legislator do NOT in any way reflect the views of the Government or the people of the Republic of Kenya. Indeed, the government has already issued a clear and unequivocal statement to that effect. As I am talking to you now, the relevant security organs have already taken action against the Honourable legislator. 
Mr. Speaker, 
I would like therefore at this point to echo the statement by Hon. Kassim Majaliwa, Prime Minister of the United Republic of Tanzania to the Tanzania Parliament in Dodoma on Tuesday, 25th June 2019, that as a responsible Government, we can never allow anybody to sow seeds of discord between Kenyan people and our brothers and sisters in the East African Community. I would like to reiterate the Kenya Government’s unwavering commitment to EAC integration, the EAC Treaty and all the protocols that we have signed and ratified.

Mr. Speaker, 

Members of this Assembly are aware that the Kenyan President, H.E. Uhuru Kenyatta is on record on several occasions in his public addresses, making it abundantly clear that East Africans are welcome to visit Kenya, to invest, to visit for pleasure and even marry and settle in Kenya so long as they do so in accordance with the local laws. That position has not changed. Kenya is at the forefront in the implementation of the various provisions of the Common Market Protocol, including the one on free movement of people and labour. Kenyans and indeed all East Africans, must get used to the idea of the EAC Common Market that provides for non-discrimination of citizens of other EAC Partner States on the basis of their nationality and guarantee protection of EAC citizens and their property as provided for under Article 7(2) of the EAC Common Market Protocol. 
Mr. Speaker

This incident is indeed a wake - up call to all of us to keep our eyes and ears open across the region, to safeguard against leaders advocating for policies that are inconsistent with our East African integration agenda. We must not allow certain leaders to incite EAC citizens against one another on the one hand, and yet still urge our people to embrace our motto and spirit of One People One Destiny, on the other. 
 Finally, Mr. Speaker 

The actions taken by the Kenya Government on the said legislator, should be seen, as a strong demonstration and commitment to condemn such utterances and be a warning to other like-minded leaders in the region who may be harbouring similar agenda.  
Thank you, Mr. Speaker Sir.
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